VILLAGE OF DOLTON
PUBLIC HEARING
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
February 1, 2016

CALL TO ORDER  Mayor Riley H. Rogers called the Public Hearing to order in the New Village Hall at
6:37 p.m.

ROLL CALL The following Trustees were present: Stanley Brown, Tiffany Henyard, Robert E. Hunt,
Jr., Duane Muhammad, Robert E. Pierson, Jr., and Valeria Stubbs.

Also present: Village Attorney John B. Murphey, Village Engineer Ronald E. Smith,
Village Administrator Stan Urban and department heads.

A quorum was present.
PLEDGE OF
ALLEGIANCE/
PRAYER Prayer was led by Mr. Edward Crayton.

Village Administrator Stan Urban read aloud the Notice of Public Hearing:

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to Section 39.2 of the Environmental Protection Act (415 ILCS
5/39.2), the Mayor and Board of Trustees of the Village of Dolton will hold a public hearing on February
1, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. to consider the application of Water Integrated Treatment Systems, LLC for
approval of siting of a pollution control facility at 14753 Greenwood Road, Dolton, lllinois. Members of
the public will be allowed to comment on the proposed application at the public hearing. A copy of the
application is available for viewing in the office of the Village Clerk.

VILLAGE OF DOLTON
By: /s/ Mary Kay Duggan, Village Cierk

Notice of the hearing had also been sent by certified mail, published in the Daily Southtown, and posted at the
New Village Hall pursuant to statute.

Mr. Urban introduced Neil Goulden owner, and Ricardo Martinez, operator, of Water Integrated Treatment
Systems.

Mr. Goulden explained that the facility takes non-hazardous, non-sanitary industrial waste water for removal of
contaminants and discharge back into the public sewer system pursuant to Metropolitan Water Reclamation
District (MWRD) standards. The facility is permitted by MWRD. This last permit is for designation as a
pollution control facility by the lllinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA).

Trustee Hunt asked if removal of the contaminants creates a smell. Mr. Goulden answered that some of the
contaminants brought in have an order, but the facility is completely indoors with odor containment facilities
and procedures. The company has received no complaints. There is no odor in the offices or standing
immediately outside of the building.

Gerritt Ghezzi, resident, asked whether the water is being piped in or trucked in and how many gallons are
being brought in each day. Mr. Goulden said the water was being trucked in. Mr. Martinez said that
approximately 20,000 gallons are trucked in.



Dan Lee, resident, asked where the water was coming from. Mr. Goulden said there are many sources. One
customer is Waste Management, which disposes of rain water after it has filtered through its landfills. Mr. Lee
asked if water from other sources would have other contaminants. Mr. Goulden said yes, but they are non-
hazardous, non-sanitary.

There were no further questions.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board of Trustees, on a motion by Trustee Pierson to adjourn the
Public Hearing, second by Trustee Brown, Mayor Rogers asked for a roll call to adjourn.

Roll Call

AYES: 6 Trustees Brown, Henyard, Hunt, Muhammad, Pierson, Stubbs
NAYS: 0

ABSTAIN: O

ABSENT: 0

Motion passed.

The public hearing was adjourned at 6:47 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

MARY KAY DUGGAN, Vildge Clerk

APPROVED by the Board of Trustees this 7th day of March, 2016.
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RILEY HJ ROGERS, Mafor




